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Dear Friends,
The last few years have triggered a shift in perspective for all of us. Enduring the first global pandemic in a 
century has caused us to change how we approach so many aspects of our lives including how we work, how we 
stay in touch with family, and how we nurture community. 

In some ways, we were fortunate that this pandemic arrived when it did. The foundation of technology that we’ve 
come to rely on over the last few years was already familiar to many. How would work from home have gone if 
video conferencing hadn’t already been around for over a decade? Remote schooling would have been even 
more challenging 25 years ago when households were lucky to have any internet, even a dial-up connection. 
As a global community, we were able to use existing solutions to address new problems and adapt to a world 
that shut down overnight. 

Likewise, in 2021, we at CFGV were able to move forward from the emergency phase of the 
pandemic. We looked at how we could build upon our existing tools, knowledge, 
and relationships to cultivate a brighter future for our community. We developed a 
plan to adapt our approach to the increasingly complex challenges we face in the 
Gunnison Valley. And, we found that sometimes, zooming in to get a new perspective 
provides a different way of looking at something, whether it be a familiar object like 
the dandelion on the cover of this newsletter or a community challenge like the need 
to address behavioral health barriers and limitations for our community members.

We look forward to rising up to face new challenges together,

Lauren Kugler
Executive Director

Bill Burke
President

2021 Board of Directors  
Bill Burke, President
Dave Clayton, Vice President
Jim MacAllister, Secretary
Colleen Hegeman, Treasurer
Kathy Barnhart
Steve Bolton
Mark Ewing
Rob Gentry
Anne Hausler
Aaron “Huck” Huckstep
Gary Keiser
LeeAnn Mick
Greg Salsbury
Doug Tredway
Janice Welborn
Jacob With
Cynthia Wolff
Rose Zealand
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2021 Advisory Council
Fred Berry
Roger Dorf
Laura Egedy
Noelle Hagan 
Don Haver
Roger Hemminghaus
Carol Johnson
Jennifer Kermode
Anne Lamkin Kinder
Bob McNamara
Boyd Pederson
Robert Pickering
Janet Reinman
Nancy Ruehle
Rob Strickland

2021 Staff
Alicia Corliss, Operations Manager
Maryo Ewell, Director of Community Impact
Scott Krieger, Community Impact Coordinator 
Lauren Kugler, Executive Director
Erica Rasmussen, Communications & Development Director
Laurel Runcie, Communications Consultant



https://www.ted.com/talks/eric_berlow_simplifying_complexity


     PAGE 4                                                              inspiring and connecting people so everyone can thrive

In November of 2021, after months of planning, we debuted a new strategic plan for CFGV 
based on the idea that the Gunnison Valley is an ecosystem. We also introduced a new vision: 
The Community Foundation of the Gunnison Valley inspires and connects people 
so everyone can thrive. We see our role in advancing that vision aligned around three main elements:

           Connections

Our understanding of our Gunnison Valley ecosystem continues to grow. 
Want to add your ideas to our ecosystem map? 

Contact CFGV at 970.641.8837.

We connect resources to community needs. Donors trust us as a resource when 
they make philanthropic decisions. They also know that by contributing to CFGV funds, they 
are amplifying the impact of their financial support to address our community’s most complex 
challenges. 

         Leadership
We are a community leader. We provide resources to local nonprofits in the form of 
training, education, partnerships, and funding. We also have a bird’s-eye view of what nonprofit 
organizations are doing individually and how their missions fit into the overall ecosystem of the 
Gunnison Valley. We’re positioned well to predict those chain reactions and help steer decisions to 
provide the best outcomes for community members. 

                Stability
We provide stability to meet long-term community needs. We have nurtured 
relationships across the community for many years. Our board, advisory council, and staff members 
are committed to addressing the needs of the community for the long term and we manage the 
financial resources with which we’ve been entrusted to support the community today, tomorrow, 
and into the future.

We are here for the good of the Gunnison Valley in all of its complexity, and our new strategic plan 
provides us with a tool to support our ecosystem in new and exciting ways.

                                                                              Here for Good!



    inspiring and connecting people so everyone can thrive                                            PAGE 5

Changing one part of the ecosystem can have unexpected ripple 
effects on the ecosystem as a whole.

                                        Mapping Our Ecosystem
The relationships that exist between the different 

parts of the ecosystem are complex.
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                                                    Chambers of Commerce
Community Foundation 
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Gunnison-Crested Butte 
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                                                                     Western Colorado University

                                                                Climate
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National and State Policies
                                                             Public Lands

Water
                                                           



Fund Highlight: An Endowment to End Hunger

Gunnison Country Food Pantry was founded on a basic idea: “No one should go hungry in Gunnison County!” 
Over the last decade, current Food Pantry Vice President Katie Dix has made a personal commitment that anyone 
who needs food, for whatever reason, gets fed. A dedicated core of volunteers have built the infrastructure and 
public will to take on hunger now and ensure that the Pantry has the resources and leadership needed to feed 
our community for years to come. 

A big part of this vision came to fruition when the Pantry partnered with us to establish an Agency Endowment 
in late 2021. Tracy Leonard, Pantry Board President, Katie, and the Board members knew they wanted to set the 
next generation of leadership up for success financially, and so they started exploring the process to establish an 
endowment in January of 2021. After meeting with CFGV Executive Director Lauren Kugler and STEP Advisor Hap 
Channel several times, they felt comfortable to move forward on their Endowment. In talking with Katie, it’s clear 
that the relationship between our organizations didn’t arise over the course of 2021. We’ve been partners for a 
long time.

From Community Grants to the Nonprofit Network and our 
Sustainable, Tough, Efficient, and Purposeful (STEP) Program, 
there are few organizations as plugged in to the resources we 
provide nonprofits as the Food Pantry. As soon as Katie started 
volunteering with the Pantry in 2013, she started attending our 
Nonprofit Network events. People she met at those workshops 
years ago are people she has tapped either as board members 
or to provide advice as she and the rest of the board have 
transformed the Food Pantry. They have used the STEP Program 
seven times since 2013 for everything from financial planning 
to website development and HR. Katie is a STEP Advisor herself, 
providing guidance to other nonprofit organizations going 
through transformative or tough times. 

The Food Pantry has received numerous CFGV grants over the years via both Community Grants and our 
COVID-19 Recovery Fund. Katie admits that she did fuss a bit about the complexity of the first Community 
Grants application she submitted to CFGV, but now readily testifies that the standard set by the process helps 
teach Gunnison Valley nonprofits to write exceptional grants. Over the years, grants from CFGV have helped the 
Pantry secure Spanish speakers to be on duty on all shifts and a Cora speaker for Wednesday nights, helped the 
Pantry provide more healthy food, and allowed the Pantry to transition to a Preferred Choice Model. During the 
pandemic, when Pantry client numbers doubled, CFGV grants helped fund a distribution site in Somerset, food 
for children who were out of school, and the Emergency Food Network. 
 
Years of working together led us, the Pantry and CFGV, to where we are today: partners in a new endeavor. The 
Pantry’s new Agency Endowment will provide a permanent source of ongoing revenue to improve food security. 
Since establishing the Endowment, the Pantry has also purchased a building to better serve the community. Part 
of the reason they were comfortable taking on that risk, including the cost of the renovations the building will 
require, was the security of knowing that they had an endowment to lean on. We’re proud to stand side-by-side 
with the team at the Pantry to provide food assistance for our neighbors-in-need in Gunnison County.
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Launching the Food Pantry Agency Endowment



Fund Highlight: Rosalind Cook Artistic Encouragement Award

Center for the Arts Crested Butte. The Vatican. Cleveland Heart Clinic in Cleveland, OH. Kilohana Farms 
Plantation, Kauai, HI. Sculpture Park of Louisville, Colorado. The Mt. Crested Butte Wedding Garden. Elk Avenue. 
What do all of these places have in common? They all feature the bronze sculptures of Crested Butte resident 
Rosalind Cook. 

Roz and her husband Hal raised their three children in Tulsa, 
OK. Roz took up sculpture as a hobby while pregnant with 
her first child, but she didn’t view it as a profession at that 
time. As her children grew older, she found that she was able 
to dive deeper into her hobby. She studied anatomy and 
sculpture, practicing her art and nurturing her talent. 

In the 1980s, she began casting works in bronze and her 
career took off when she made her name producing remarkably expressive bronze sculptures that look like 
they’re in motion. Giving back has been important to Roz her whole life, and her success in her art gave her the 
opportunity to do more of that. In Tulsa, Roz established the Rosalind Cook Artistic Encouragement Award Fund 
with the Tulsa Community Foundation after learning that many public school art teachers were spending their 
own money on supplies. She launched the Award to fund supplies, materials, and equipment for public school 
art teachers pursuing innovative programs with their students in the arts. 

After visiting for many years, and owning a condo here since 2002, Roz and 
Hal took advantage of their respective retirements to make the full-time 
leap to Crested Butte in 2014. The Gunnison Valley is lucky they did, as their 
first order of business was immersing themselves in community service. Roz 
summed it up simply, “If you look up the definition of the word ‘significant,’ 
it simply means making a difference.” Roz said she intends to “finish strong 
in life” by giving of her time, talent, and money to make the world better. 
Serving on the board of the Center for the Arts in Crested Butte since 2019, 
she has been a champion for art exhibitors in the Kinder-Padon Gallery to 
extend their talents to the community through demonstrations, lectures, or 
offering enrichment programs at the Crested Butte Community School.

Prior to COVID, Roz had been volunteering with the art programs at Crested 
Butte Community School and raves about the programming led by the local art teachers. When COVID put her 
volunteering at the school on hold, she wanted to find a new way to help. So, in 2021, Roz made the decision 
to relocate the Rosalind Cook Artistic Encouragement Award Fund from the Tulsa Community Foundation to 
the Community Foundation of the Gunnison Valley. When we asked her why, her response was simple: “This 
is my home now.” Every year, a grant from her charitable fund at CFGV supports the arts program at Crested 
Butte Community School. We’re grateful to be a partner with Roz as she continues to inspire young artists at the 
school.

If you have recently (or not so recently) decided to make the Gunnison Valley your full- or part-time home, we 
invite you to reach out and learn more about establishing a fund to help support your philanthropic efforts here. 
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Crested Butte Artist Rosalind Cook

“If you look up the definition 
of the word ‘significant,’ 
it simply means making a 
difference.”



https://cfgv.org/about-the-cfgv/financials/?utm_source=flipsnack&utm_medium=digital-report&utm_id=annual-report


https://cfgv.org/about-the-cfgv/mail-chimp-sign-up/?utm_source=flipsnack&utm_medium=digital-report&utm_id=annual-report


Grant Spotlight: Spanish Language Classes for Front-
Line Staff
According to the recent 2020 US Census, 7% of Gunnison County residents speak Spanish as their primary 
language; that translates to about 1,200 community members. For years now, Gunnison County organizations 
serving the public from the Gunnison Watershed School District to key County departments like Public Health 
and Juvenile Services have struggled to find bilingual staff to fill front-line roles in their organizations. A 
common language is essential to serving all members of our community, especially to meeting basic needs like 
safety and health.

In spring 2021, a coalition of organizations led by 
Gunnison County Juvenile Services decided to invest in 
current staff members. They applied for and received 
funding to offer organization-specific language 
instruction grounded in the context of the Gunnison 
Valley through our Advancing Equity grant program 
funded by the United Philanthropy Forum’s Momentum 
Fund and the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation. 
Speaking to the importance of this grant proposal, one 
reviewer said, “The fundamental idea behind ‘integrating’ in a community is that everyone gives a little to gain 
a lot. So, just as we hope that newcomers learn English, we also know that if more of us learn Spanish—starting 
with the simple, respectful act of pronouncing one another’s names correctly—we can more quickly build a 
community in which everyone can thrive.”

Since receiving funding, the coalition has worked to develop a framework specific to the Gunnison Valley that 
will be sustainable and ongoing. In partnership with Gunnison County Library District’s Center for Adult & Family 
Education (CAFE), they brainstormed organizations and populations that might desire classes. Then, Juvenile 
Services took on the project within their department. Staff members conducted focus groups to generate lists of 
common phrases required by the staff members of participating organizations. Using the information learned 
from the focus groups, they created the courses specific for each group to learn how to pronounce names and 
basic phrases in addition to organization-specific phrases. Bilingual community members who speak Spanish as 
their first language are signed up to be “language mentors” to the students in the courses to build relationship 
and increase cultural understanding.

Courses launched in May 2022. The first two rounds of courses are for counselors and clinicians that work with 
and in the Gunnison Watershed School District and Gunnison County staff including public health nurses and 
juvenile services staff. One Project Manager said, “I’m excited to be able to communicate with parents and youth 
and meet them where they are at. It helps build trust across the community.”

In addition to offering courses, the coalition also used grant funds to purchase a set of dual translation earbuds 
that allow for two people to speak different languages and understand each other. Organizations like the School 
District, Gunnison Valley Health, and Tenderfoot Family and Child Development Center are now testing them out 
to see if they help build stronger relationships.  

We look forward to seeing how this program develops over the next few years and hope to see stronger 
relationships form on the foundation of a common language.
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 “The fundamental idea 
behind ‘integrating’ in a 

community is that everyone 
gives a little to gain a lot.”



CFGV Funds
ANNUAL/UNRESTRICTED 
Anonymous (5)+ 
Margaret Alcock and Steven Voet
Mary and Dick Allen
Kathy Allen and Rich Smith
Deborah and Bruce Alpern
Alpine Property Management
AmazonSmile Foundation
Arden Anderson
Nicki and Mark Anderson
Sandy Anderson-O’Banion
Ann and Rob Angel
Deborah Appel
Vikki and Don Archuleta
Monica Ariowitsch
Milton Ashby
Joanie and Tom Atkinson
Gay and Greg Austin
Shella Barclay
Susan and Norman Bardeen
Kathy and Clif Barnhart
Jim Barron
Sue Bartsch
Mary Nell and Mike Beatty
Joyce and R.C. Benson
Philip C. Berggren
Ruth and Skip Berkshire
Sue and Fred Berry
Mary and Jack Blake
Steve Bolton and Bob Valentine
Alison and Taylor* Boone
Linda and Michael Boyd
Donna and Dick Bratton
Charla Brown and Robert Burnett
Tina Brudzinski
Emily and John Bruno
Kara Buckley and Karl Zachar
Buell Foundation
Ashley and Kendall Burgemeister
Lenni and Bill Burke
Judy and Al Carnes + 
Judith and Sam Mamet
Rosemary and Martin Catmur
Jane and Bill Chaney
Narcissa and Hap Channell
Christopher Klein Construction
Butch Clark
Terry and Dave Clayton
Community First Foundation
Ronda S. Connaway
Susie and Reggie Coon
Shirley and Gene Cordes
Alicia and Greg Corliss
Kathleen Cortner
Sandra Cortner and Greg Payne
Judy and Allen Cox
Crested Butte Jobs
Lynn Cudlip and Mark Daily
Neva and John Dawson Jr.
Alice and Robbin Dawson
Barbara and David Dehaemers
Susan DeMattei and David Wiens
Laura and Terry Detlefsen
Sharon and Frank Dickinson
Rachel Dickson
Garrett Dimon
Susan and Paul Doak+

Judith and Joel Dobbs
Sandy and Roger Dorf
Alicia and Scott Dorf

Laura Egedy Designs
Susan and Alan Leach
Andrea and Tim Lee
Paula Lehr and Art Mears
Cathy and Jeff Lewis+

Lightful BRIDGE Program
Emma Lohr +
Evan Lukassen
Kathy and Jim MacAllister
Ruth and Donald Maguire
Heather and CJ Malcolm
Marilyn and Thomas Marshall
Laura and Tyler Martineau
Karen and Dan McDonough
Maggie and Tem McElroy
Erin McKenzie and Daniel Bruce
Judy and Bob McNamara
Rita Merrigan and Tim Pearson
Katherine Meyer
LeeAnn Mick
Anne and CJ Miller
Carolyn and David Miller
Nicholas Monck
Pam and Pat Montgomery
Angela Moore and Bill Miller
Randy and Paul Morgan
Cindy and Gid Morrison
Mountainside Bookkeeping 
    & Consulting
Diane and Tim Mueller
Florence L. Mullins
Terri and Daniel Murphy
T Dennis Murray
MVB Fund
Katherine and Joe Nance
Network for Good
Donna and Dale Nielsen
John T. Nixon
Susan and Scott Noreen
Holly and Allen Oliphant
Cindy and Don Olive
Marj O’Reilly and Chuck Coughlin
Susan and Mike Padon
Jan Parker and Marcel Medved
Pederson Enterprises Inc.
Sharalee and Boyd Pederson
Perri and Mike Pelletier
Mary and Robert Pickering
Kathie and Bill Powell
Tom Prather
ProLogis Foundation
Erica and Tom Rasmussen
Thelma S. Reece
Janet and Carl Reinman
Joni and Dennis Reynolds+

Anne Rickenbaugh and Tom Verry
Susan and Mike Ritchey
Joy and Rix Rixford
Robbie Robinson
Elizabeth Roistacher and Steven Polan
Amelia and Roger Rolfe
Nancy Ruehle
Laurel and Tom Runcie
Jan Runge and Mike Fahrlander
Lynne Rupp and Doug Brothers
Meg and Jeremy Saunders
Norman Savin
Sharon Schlegel
Jamie and Brian Schneider
Myrna and Terry Schneider
Kathy and Jim Seitz
Jan and Bill Setzler
Peg Sharp

Sharon and Steve Dorzweiler
Melinda and Duke Doster
Marla and Ken Drucker
Angie and Charley Dumas
Julena and Andy Dunda
Susan and Pete Dunda
Laura and Josh Egedy
Natalie T. Ehmsen
Cathie and Curtis Elliott
Sandra Estess
Maryo Ewell and George Sibley
Brenda and Mark Ewing
Fred Fasel and Mike Ryals
Paul Finnett
FirstBank 
Donna and Scott Fishman
Joellen and Mark Fonken
Barbara A. Frase
Brenda and Boe Freeburn+

Christe and Tim Fretthold
Jessica and Matt Frey
Gates Foundation 
Nancy and Peter Gauss
Marilyn and Rob Gentry
Goodrich Contract Logging
Nancee and David Goodrich
Karen and Doug Gorman
Zeta Graham
Paula Greathouse
Mary and Mark Greenberg
Carol Ann Greenlee
Beverly Griffith
Gunnison River Lodge
Noelle and Richard Hagan
Joan L. Ham
Beth and Tom Hamilton
Carol and Ralph Hamner
Roberta Harper
Ellen Harriman
Hasche Family Donor Fund
Anne Hausler
Cat Hausler
Hausman Foundation for the 
    Environment
Don Haver
Colleen and Butch Hegeman
Dot and Roger Hemminghaus
Peg and Mark High
Christine Holbrook  
Fred Holbrook
Mary and John Holder
Sandy Huffman
Mary Gwen and Ben Hulsey
Cathey and Don Humphreys
Pat and Rick Jagger
Veronica and Mark Jiganti
Bonnie Jean Johnson
Carol Johnson and Russell Miller
Mary and John Jones
Angela Kalisiak and Marty Smilkstein
Heather and Wayne Kearney
Bettye and Gary Keiser
Jennifer Kermode
Karen and Ron Kibler
Anne Lamkin Kinder
Chris Klein 
Barbara Klingman
Joyce Kohler
Arlene and Jerry Kowal
Kroger Community Rewards
Maggie and Paul Kugler
Lauren and Tim Kugler
Eileen Langsfeld

Daphne and Jay Shipowitz
Shondeck Financial Services & Insurance
Karen and Gary Shondeck
Marsha and Randy Singleton
Janet and Bill Smith
Liz Smith and Bill Hibdon
Neida Spannuth
Karen and Jerry Spence
Cathy Sporcich
Valerie and Dale Stahl
Nancy and HJ Stalf
Cathy Steinberger and Eric Peterson
Carol and Bob Stewart
Bonnie and Rob Strickland
Randi and Anthony Stroh
Dennis Ann and Jim Strong
Toni M. Todd
Angela and RJ Toney
Marilyn and Jeffrey Train
Kaylonn and Doug Tredway
Debbie and Chris Turner
Sue and Colin Uerling
Anita and Bill Vallett
Ralph and Lynne Veerman
Polly and Tom Venard
Nancy Vogel
Jim Watson
Welborn & Associates
Janice Welborn
Jessica Welborn
Dr. Terri Wenzlaff
Western Slope Fire & Safety
Joy Wills
Holly Wilson
Marcia and Charlie Wireman
Liz and Jacob With
Cynthia Wolff
Claire and Jim Woodcock
Shay and Ashton Wyckoff
Karen L. Young
Rose Zealand
Early Childhood Literacy 
Fund/ Imagination Library
Kathy Allen and Rich Smith
Mollye and Jeremy Erickson
Maggie and Steven Guerrieri
Dara MacDonald
Moore Family Charitable 
    Foundation
Susan and Mike Padon
Carol and Dave Primus
Rotary Club of Crested Butte
Rotary Club of Gunnison
Vail Resorts
Bridget and Dustin Weiss
Forever Fund and Charter 
Endowments
Mary Nell and Mike Beatty
Sue and Fred Berry
Steve Bolton and Bob Valentine
Loretta and Jeffrey Clarke
Terry and Dave Clayton
Sandy and Roger Dorf
Laura and Josh Egedy
Laurilane Gery
Anne Hausler
Cat Hausler
Don Haver
Bettye and Gary Keiser
Kathy and Jim MacAllister
MVB Fund
Luke Danielson
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Pederson Enterprises Inc.
Sharalee and Boyd Pederson
Kaylonn and Doug Tredway
Karen L. Young 
Rose Zealand
Grant Fund 
Anonymous
Mary and Dick Allen
Kathy and AJ Alt
Milton Ashby
Shella Barclay
Jim Barron
Carol and Bill Bennett
Sue and Fred Berry
Steve Bolton and Bob Valentine
Buell Foundation
Lenni and Bill Burke
Carrie and Terry Bush
Cathy and Kirk Buttermore
Alicia and Greg Corliss
Kathleen Cortner
Barbara and Arlo DeKraai
Susan and Paul Doak
Judith and Joel Dobbs
Sandy and Roger Dorf
Mollye and Jeremy Erickson
Maryo Ewell and George Sibley
Rick Fenlaw
Barbara Frase
Maggie and Paul Freeburn
Carol Ann Greenlee
Noelle Hagan
Anne Hausler
Cat Hausler
Don Haver
Colleen and Butch Hegeman
Dot and Roger Hemminghaus
Carol Johnson and Russell Miller
Jay Jones
Anne Lamkin Kinder
Lauren and Tim Kugler
Little Foot Building
Kathy and Jim MacAllister
Judy and Bob McNamara
Katherine Meyer
Pam and Pat Montgomery
Moore Family Charitable Foundation
MVB Fund
Luisa and Eric Naughton
Sharalee and Boyd Pederson
Kathie and Bill Powell
Resource Engineering Group, Inc.
Robbie Robinson
Wolfgang Spohr
Andy Tocke
Kaylonn and Doug Tredway
Welborn & Associates
Janice Welborn
Dr. Terri Wenzlaff
Rose Zealand
Gunnison Valley 
COVID-19 Recovery Fund
Center for Mental Health
Narcissa and Hap Channell
Don Haver
Cora and William LaGrange
Rocky Mountain Health Foundation
Bonnie and Rob Strickland
Carolyn and Phillip Virden
Pass Through Grants
Anonymous (2)

Nicholas Crossed
Christe and Tim Fretthold
Kay Gentry
Ellen Harriman
Don Haver
Cassandra Mason
Robert Mostello
Kenneth Oros
Robbie Robinson
Thomas W. Schoville
Shondeck Financial Services 
   & Insurance
Karen and Gary Shondeck
2021 Asleep at the 
Wheel Sponsors
Alpha Mechanical Solutions
Auto Corral
Mary and Jack Blake
Bluebird Real Estate
The Clarke Agency
Terry and Dave Clayton
Karen and Gus Comiskey
Crystal Clear Window Washing
Sandy and Roger Dorf
Fullmer’s Ace Hardware
Garlic Mike’s
Rosalyn Garvey
Marilyn and Rob Gentry
The Gunnison Bank
Gunnison Valley Health Foundation
Gunnison Vitamin and Health Food 	       	
    Store
Dot and Roger Hemminghaus
I Bar Ranch
Industry Hair Studio
Island Acres Resort
Pam and Pat Montgomery
Mary and Robert Pickering
Dick Stephenson
Carol and Bob Stewart
Western Colorado University
DESIGNATED FUNDS
Choice Pass Community 
Support Fund 
Lindsay Arell and Matt Boyle
Nicole and Wade Baker
Michael Barnes
Karen and James Barney
Kate Barney
Elizabeth and Alan Bernholtz
Krista and Geoff Blaisdell
Deena and Dan Buffington
Buff’s Collision Specialists
Caren and Todd Carroll
Barbra Carroll and Jerry Mauney
Castles Carpet and Surface Cleaning
Lis and John Collins
Sheri Covey
Craftsmen Consulting & Construction
Georgina Cuaulti and Javier 	       	
    Mortensen
Jennifer and Daniel D’Aquila
Cynthia and Gary Davis
Annie Davis
Julena and Andy Dunda
Heidi and Doug Duryea
Keith Fisher
David Forrest
Eric Freson
Courtney Fullmer
Suzanne and Andrew Hadley

Sunni and Scott Hamilton
Janna and Tyler Hansen
Bethany and Tyler Harpel
Judy Harris and Craig Meier
Angela and Jothi Hartzell
Christie and August Hasz
Higher Hooves
Lara Holland
Roanne and Jonathan Houck
Britta Hubbard
Nicole and Daniel Huff
Sara Johnson
Tom Keating
King of the Mountain Earthworks
Emily and Eric Kowal
Robin Lakoski
Christine and Randy Laudick
Kelsey Loftis
Linda Mangum
Jenn Marquart
McGill’s
Annamarie and Michael Meeuwsen
Donna Mirza
Yazmin Molina and Juan Marmolejo
Mountain Fireplace Specialists
Jessica Nakama
Luisa and Eric Naughton
Leslie Nichols
Carrie O’Neal
Jordan and Pat O’Neill
Suzie Parker
Sharalee and Boyd Pederson
Darcie and Dusty Perkins
Shelly and Gary Pierson
Teresa Pleak
Valerie Poulin
Chandra and Jeremiah Proffitt
Allison and Brian Pugh
Marlo and John Pulliam
Laura and Tyson Rogers
Daniela Runge
Sylvia Salcedo
Amy and Matthew Schwartz
Laura Silva
Karyn Slaughenhaupt-Williams
Smolen Law
Cynthia Stanley and Peter Gagen
Catherine and David Syson
Colie and John Talbert
Erin and Brad Tomlin
Erin Welfelt
Aline and Noah Wight
Lena Wilensky and Jay Pozner
Jennifer and Bradley Willett
Kem and Michael Wimett
Melinda and Chad Zummach  
Emily Gaynor Rothman 
Fund for Dance
Rayne Allinson
Karole Armitage
Anne Atwell
Debra Ayers
Susan and Kevin Beltz
Eric Berman
Mary Jane and Peter Bridges
Beth Buehler
Marcia Burick
Murray Buttner
Carole Buttner
Torrey Carroll
Dee and Victor Casalaina
Wendy and Mike Cieslak

Angelo Ciliberti
Karen and Rick Divine
Sonda and Kevin Donovan
Margaret Evans and Ronald Evans
David W. Fenza
Beth and Richard Foley
Happy Fowler
Jean and Edwin Gaynor
Elizabeth M. Gaynor
Natalie Gerber
Russ Gershon
Art Goodtimes
Guttman Family Foundation
Barbara Hay
Erica and Mark Heller
Jeff Hermanson
Kim Higgins
Mary J. Hu and Jonathan P. Knisely
Stephanie Hunt
Karen Janssen and Xavi Fane
Margot Joy
Johanna Beale Keller and Charles 
    Frederick Martin
Christina Kirk and Timothy Veach
Phyllis G. Knight
Margot Levy
Benjamin Makino
Laura and Michael Astrue
David Margolis
Charles M. Masner
David Mason
Jan Mayer
Elizabeth Mazzola
Lisa and Christopher Merrill
Jayne and Steve Miller
Elizabeth G. Minden
Kirsten Morgan
Colleen and John Murray
Paul Muscat
Linda Nicita
John Nizalowski
Robert M. Oxley
Michael Pelz-Sherman
Bruce Plotkin
Adriana Proser
Alice Freeman Quinn
Bobbie and George Reinhardt
Denise and Mike Reiss
David J. Rothman
Eleanor B. Rothman
Joy Sawyer
Vernon Scarborough
Jan Schreiber
Larry L. Schwartz
Andrew Sellon
Joan Shapiro
Ronna and Tom Sherman
Bill Sherman
Juliet Stillman
Anne and Ahmed Stowers
Joanie and Randy Swift
Jeffrey Taylor
Christian Teresi
Bryan Thomson
Laura and Richard Tindstrom
Frederick Turner
Deborah Tutnauer and Paul 
    Greenberg
Richard Uhrlaub
Anne Marie van Amson
Lance Waring
Roger Wehling
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Maia Jasper White
Lois Wilson
Julie and David Winn
Kelsey Wirth and Samuel Myers
Wren Wirth
Arthur Yaffe
Joanne Yaffe
Gunnison Arts Center 
Endowment
Gunnison Arts Center
Gunnison Country Food 
Pantry Endowment Fund
Gunnison Country Food Pantry
Paula Lehr and Art Mears
John and Sandra Cosentino 
Rotary Scholarship Fund
Sandra and John Cosentino
Momentum Fund 
Maryo Ewell and George Sibley 
Gunnison County Libraries
Nadine Henry 4-H Forever Fund 
Melva and Rick Barton
Mary Boddington
Alicia and Greg Corliss
Field Land & Cattle Company
Gunnison County 4-H Program 	   	
    Members
Gunnison County, Colorado
Anne Hausler
Margaret Henry
Nancy and Paul Lambeth
LaDonna and Dave McLain
Diane and Carl Miller
Moncrief Ranches S Beaver Ranch LLC
The Redden Group
Karen Redden
Sun Sports Unlimited
Talk of the Town
Donner Tevis
Western Implement
Wright’s Amusements
4-H Junior Livestock Sale
Hagyn Athey
Audra Bailey
Lien Brackett
Jacob Brown
Sam Brown
Grady Buckhanan
Sam Buckhanan
Bella Commerford
Marcos Diaz
Cole Hatch 
Marissa Hatch
Brekken Hildreth
Jayden Irby
Teara-Rose Irby
Cade Jackson
Ryan Johnson
Wade Johnson
Carbon Kruthaupt
Hatcher Kruthaupt
Aspen McNulty
Timber McNulty
Bud McWilliams
Julian Patrick
Joeseph Sawyer
Sam Sawyer
Duke Sloan
Deakun Summer
Haisley Summer

Graden Wilcox
Genevieve Williams
Mark Williams
Town of Mt. Crested Butte 
Community Housing Fund
Anonymous
Judith and Sam Mamet
Michael Droege
Janet Farmer
Donna and Scott Fishman
Kathryn Henry
Patrick McGhee
The Walnut Fund 
Scott McIntosh
Vosburg Family Fund - MJ and Joel     	
    Vosburg
DONOR ADVISED FUNDS
Crested Butte Rotary 
Foundation
Diane and Ed Beamont
Benchmark Mortgage
Bluebird Real Estate
Steve Bolton and Bob Valentine
Banu Buriyeva and Jim Runner
Marsha and Richard Cole
Cynthia and Bruce Collins
Jeff Fahrenbruch
Jay Jones
Chris Kopf
Rotary Club of Crested Butte
Lois and Rudy Rozman
Suzanne and Walther Schoeller
Chelsea and David Stangl
Scout Walton
Other Donor Advised Funds
Anonymous
Tina Brudzinski
Sandy and Roger Dorf
Ryan Downing
Kyleena Falzone and Eric Gowan
Kiley Flint
Kathleen Gentry
Lisa Holland
KMF Crested Butte
MacAllister Foundation
Kathy and Jim MacAllister
Mountainside Bookkeeping & 
    Consulting
Network Data Systems
Resource Engineering Group
Katya and Ben Schloesser
Scott Trotter
Nick and Patricia Williams
Rose Zealand
Zen for Business
FIELD OF INTEREST FUNDS 
Gunnison Valley Education 
Foundation
Anonymous
Sandra Anderson-O’Banion
Jennifer and Bill Barvitski
Donna and Dick Bratton
CJ Clugston
Brian Coppess
Kevin Dietz
Evolve Educational Consulting
Maryo Ewell and George Sibley
Kathleen Gallagher
Lyda Hardy and Steve Schechter

Anne Hausler
Cat Hausler
Erin Harrington and David Holt
Michelle King
Marilyn and Kevin Krill
Logann Long
Erin Moran
MVB Fund
Leslie Nichols
Rhiannon Parent
Thelma S. Reece
Kaylonn and Doug Tredway
Robin Weidemueller
Ashleigh Woods
Pamela G. Montgomery 
Nonprofit Education Fund
Sandra Bush
Alicia and Greg Corliss+

Katie and Joe Dix
Toby Fitzgerald
Elisabeth and William Fulmer
Don Haver
Rebecca Herb and Henry King
Andrea Hinda and Jim Townsend
Carol Johnson and Russell Miller
Lauren and Tim Kugler +
Jennifer Mauldin and Peter Ewell
Pam and Pat Montgomery
Rebecca Herb Fund
Jean Sibley
Kate Sibley
Kelleen Zubick +
FISCAL SPONSORSHIP FUNDS 
Gunnison Valley Skateboard 
Alliance 
Jeffrey Scott Westling
Memorial Flags Fund 
Sandra and John Cosentino
Leta and Fred Haverly
Southside Skate Park Fund
Baskfield Enterprises
Sarah Baskfield
Bass Custom Tile
Irwin Brewing Company
BK Custom Homes
Malcolm Boyce
Buckel Family Wine
Shamai and Joe Buckel
CBTV, Inc.
Jody Collins
Crested Butte Family Dental
Jenelle and Matt Cullen
Maggie Dethloff
Liz and Mark Ewing
Laurie and Michael Gottlieb
Gay Hartigan
Don Haver
Meghan Haver and Kyle Skinner
Lhotse Hawk
Jen and Bryan Hawley
Melinda and Erik Hulm
Carolyn and Gary Huresky
Cini Jackson
Sarah and Jake Jones
Olivia and Matthew McCombs
Samantha and Adlai McMahon
Miller Custom Homes
Mountain Colors Paint & Design
Mountain Colors Painting
Pando Telecom

Erik Radock
Trea, Mandy and Vinny Sciortino
Sarka and Eric Shull
Sprout Studio
Studio CB
Marjorie and Mark Trautman
Kevin Vierling
Aline and Noah Wight
The Wooden Spoon
Taylor Canyon Fire Station Fund
Anonymous 
Molly and Michael Amini
Ernest Angelo
Bar H Real Property
Lisa and Jim Beasley
Susan and Riley Bechtel
Amy and Gilchrist Berg
Kay Branum
Carol and Robert Breeze
Sandra and Jerry Brown
Gabi and Michael Brummer
Mimi and Larry Burch
Marianne Payette Carter
Rusty Caston
Janet and Ernest Cockrell
Christy and Mark Conrad
Janet P. Cooley
Martha B. Cordova
Crystal Creek Homeowners Association
Kimberly and Dale Davison
Sally and David Demoss
Nancy and Edward Deutsch
Susan and Pete Dunda
Vicki and David Dunkelberg
Jesse and Dave Ebner
Kathleen and Paul Edstrom
Linda Fialkoff * 
Mary and Douglas Forshagen
Linda Headlee Freeman
Mrs. Kent Gentry
Kenn S. Geoerge
Janet and Lee Hagy
Sandra and James Hall
Martha and Gregory Harscher
Emmit Headlee
Judy J. McGill-Hegarty and Keith   	      	
   Hegarty
Kay and Edward Herring
Adele and Stephen Howard
Linda and David Hutchinson
Irwin Backcountry Guides
J.D. Borth Farms LTD
JB Vernon Properties
Linda and Gregory Jennings
Becky and Brad Johnson
Valerie and John Johnson
JV Real Estate LLC
Laura and Greg Koonsman
Marion and Cadell Liedtke
Leslie and Russell Macdonald
J. Kelly Mahone, M.D.
David H. Mahone
Patricia and Ronald Martin
Noel and Robert McCarter
BK and Paul McDill
McGill Family Trust
Barbara Jean McGowan
Scott McIntosh
Linda and Randy Mecklenburg
Linda Meng and Children
Carol and Michael Moore
Linda and James Morton
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Christy and John Murchison
Kelly and Steve Myers
Laura Headlee Nunez
Paradise on the Taylor LLC
Paul and Kathleen Edstrom Charitable 	  	
    Fund - Schwab Charitable
Dean Pisciotta
Margaret and William Puckett
Sandra and John Rea
Diana and Charles Reiber
Holly and Benjamin Riedel
Belinda and Edward Robbs
Corbin J. Robertson III
Julia and Steven Robinson
Janet and Lewis Shaw
Shondeck Financial Services & Insurance
Karen and Gary Shondeck
Signature Properties Ebner & 
    Associates
Nelson Spencer
G. Irvin Terrell
Annette and Doug Van Brunt
Barry Vernon
John Vernon
Cindy and Greg Webb
Marsha and Henri Wedell
Wesley Family Trust
Marilyn and Don Wesley
Michele and Jeff Wheeler
Angel and Harry Womack
C. Steven Woodley
Cindy and Bobby Wright
Barbara B. Zabel
Lisa Headlee Zuerker
SCHOLARSHIP FUNDS
Crested Butte Rotary 
Scholarship Fund
Steve Bolton and Bob Valentine
Defensive Driving Scholarship
Shella Barclay
Judith and Joel Dobbs
Shondeck Financial Services & Insurance
Karen and Gary Shondeck

You’re Here for Good!

Elena Pedersen 
Scholarship Fund
Jim Barron
Tom Barron
Kim and Ted Bemis 
Luke Danielson
Nancy and Peter Gauss
Rory Magee
Julie and Ed Melton
Mildred D. Oppenheimer
Gunnison Memorial
Scholarship Fund
Margery Hanfelt
Maxwell MacAllister
Scholarship Fund
Kathy and Jim MacAllister
One Goal, One Passion
Scholarship
Alicia and Greg Corliss 

+  Denotes donations made on 	     	
    Colorado Gives Day

*  Denotes donors who passed 
    away in 2021

Lauren celebrating community with Mary Nell and Mike at our 2021 Benefit Concert

Aspen groves displaying their hidden underground 

connections at peak color

Enjoying Hartman Rocks at magic hour



2021 Scholarship Grantees
Name: Anna Gallowich
Scholarship: GHS Teacher of Tomorrow Scholarship
School: Western Colorado University
Major/Concentration: Education/Biology
Name: Ivy Pelletier
Scholarship: Gunnison Memorial Scholarship
School: Colorado State University
Major/Concentration: Kinesiology 
Name: Juan Sabas Aguila
Scholarship: Elena Pedersen Scholarship 
School: Colorado Mesa University
Major/Concentration: Nursing/Sports
Name: Madison Hadley
Scholarship: Gunnison Kiwanis Club Scholarship
School: University of Nebraska
Major/Concentration: Bochemistry/Molecular 
  Biology
Name: Nelvi Lobatos
Scholarships:  Gunnison Memorial, Elena Pedersen, 
                      and Maxwell MacAllister Scholarships 
School:Colorado Mesa University 
Major/Concentration: Nursing

2021 Defensive Driving Recipients: 
Katie O’Neill, Nicholas Ferraro, Piper O’Neill, 
and Zoe Hanna

Dan Tredway Memorial Excellence 
in Teaching Award
In 2021, we honored Lisa Danos, long-time 
Gunnison High School teacher who has worn 

many hats: English 
teacher, librarian, testing 
coordinator, mentor, and 
more. She started as a 
substitute teacher in 1991 
and has taught English 
for 24 years, impacting 
thousands of Gunnison 
High School students and 
earning the respect of her 
colleagues. 
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2021 Scholarships and Teaching Award
In 2021, we awarded a record $16,295 through five scholarship funds to local graduates in addition to awarding 
our annual Defensive Driving Scholarships and Excellence in Teaching Award. Five students will benefit from the 
generosity of donors who recognize the importance of supporting the next generation of 
leaders by investing in their success. 

Scholarships Awarded
Elena Pedersen Scholarship
The Elena Pedersen Scholarship Fund was created in 
late 2020 to remember and honor Ellen Pedersen, a 
long-time Gunnison Valley resident and advocate for the 
immigrant community in the Valley.
Gunnison Memorial Scholarship
First established in 1967 to provide financial assistance 
with higher education costs to Gunnison Watershed 
Students with financial need, so far 180 graduating 
seniors have been recognized with the Gunnison 
Memorial Scholarship.  
GHS Teacher of Tomorrow Scholarship
This new scholarship fund was established in late 
2020 by two retired Gunnison Watershed School 
District teachers. They established the fund to support 
graduating seniors who are interested in pursuing 
a degree in education and becoming a primary or 
secondary school teacher.
Gunnison Kiwanis Club Scholarship
The Gunnison Kiwanis Club Scholarship is awarded to a 
student based on need, community commitment, and 
scholastic achievement with particular attention paid to 
community service outside of school projects.
Maxwell MacAllister Scholarship
The purpose of the Maxwell MacAllister Scholarship fund 
is to provide tuition assistance for any post-secondary 
educational endeavor to students who are first-
generation college or vocation school bound. 
Defensive Driving Scholarship
Grandparents Lee and Polly Spann saw astonishing 
improvement in their grandchildrens’ driving skills 
after sending them to MasterDrive, in Colorado Springs. 
Partnering with the Community Foundation, they created 
the Defensive Driving Award.  Over 43 young drivers 
have benefited from the award. 

Excellence in Teaching Award
The Dan Tredway Memorial Excellence in Teaching 
Award honors teachers who are dedicated to students, 
committed to the community, and who create a 
classroom atmosphere which promotes an excitement 
about learning. Lisa Danos



In Honor of Adaptive Sports Center
Cynthia and Bruce Collins

In Honor of Sandy 
Anderson-O’Banion
Evolve Educational Consulting
Robin Weidemueller
In Honor of Beth Carter
Kathleen Gallagher
In Honor of CFGV Staff
Erica and Tom Rasmussen
In Honor of Micki Clugston
CJ Clugston
In Honor of Sierra Cuccinelli
Ashleigh Woods
In Honor of Maryo Ewell and 
George Sibley
Elisabeth and William Fulmer
Jean Sibley
Kate Sibley
Bridget and Dustin Weiss
In Honor of Hugo Ferchau
Michele and Jeff Wheeler

In Honor of Maryo Gard Ewell
Carrie and Terry Bush
Sandra Bush
Toby Fitzgerald
Rebecca Herb and Henry King
Jennifer Mauldin and Peter Ewell
Rebecca Herb Fund 
Kelleen Zubick
In Honor of Lahna Fiore Hartigan
Gay Hartigan
In Honor of Bruce Jefferis
Paul Finnett
In Honor of Marilyn Johnson
Robert Mostello
In Honor of Teri Hanfelt Joyer
Margery Hanfelt
In Honor of Lauren Kugler
Alicia and Greg Corliss
In Honor of Sherry and Kendall 
Mikesell
Laura and Josh Egedy

In Honor of Pam Montgomery
Katie and Joe Dix

In Honor of Leo Morgan
Michelle King
In Honor of Christy and John 
Murchison
Jennifer and Bill Barvitski
In Honor of Joni Reynolds
Center for Mental Health
In Honor of Emily and David 
Rothman
Benjamin Makino
Robert M. Oxley
In Honor of Nancy Santarella
Rhiannon Parent

In Honor of Donner Tevis
Nancy and Paul Lambeth
In Memory of Bud Elze
Diane and Carl Miller
In Memory of Tucker Hart
Cini Jackson
In Memory of Elaine King
Janet and Lee Hagy
BK and Paul McDill
Linda Meng and Children
Carol and Michael Moore

In Memory of Dottie Machurek 
& Rip VanWinkle
Holly Wilson
In Memory of Lenora Mears
Melva and Rick Barton
In Memory of Linda Nienhueser
Melva and Rick Barton
Alicia and Greg Corliss
In Memory of Trevor Nienhueser
Melva and Rick Barton
In Memory of Ryder Davidson 
Oeflein
Lhotse Hawk
In Memory of Raymond A. Reece
Thelma S. Reece
In Memory of Alice Schernthanner
Britta Hubbard
In Memory of Shana Tesler
Heather and Wayne Kearney
In Memory of Donald White
Sue and Colin Uerling

Gifts in Tribute  Supporters of our work often make their gifts in honor of or in tribute to community 
members and loved ones who have inspired them. Please join us in celebrating these special individuals 
who have helped make the Gunnison Valley such an exceptional place.

If you wish to make a gift in honor of or in tribute to a loved one or community member, please call us at 
970-641-8837.

Special Thank You  Every year, community members and businesses contribute invaluable in-kind 
support to our work at the Community Foundation. Thank you to all of our community partners from 2021 
who joined with us to provide important resources for our community.

Christian Aguilar
The Almont Resort
Sandy Anderson-O’Banion
B & B Printers
Kathy Barnhart
Laurel Biederman
Drew Brookhart
Bill Burke
Mike Casey
Chaffee County Community Foundation
Emma Chase
Greg Chase
Greg Corliss
Hannah Cranor
Darnell True Value Hardware
Chris Dickey
Kirsten Dickey
Dove Graphics
Damian Downing
Will Edwards
Maryo Ewell
Mark Ewing

Ricardo Esqueda
Andrew Falsetto
Margery Hanfelt
Anne Hausler
Colleen Hegeman
Patti Hensley
Christine Holbrook
Lisa Holland
Karen Hoskin
I Bar Ranch 
Carol Johnson
Cooper Keating
Jerry Kowal
Marilyn Krill
Tim Kugler
Lauren Lange
Katie Lewinger
Emma Lohr
Alina Luna
Jim MacAllister
Kathy MacAllister  
Sarah Macort

John McCarthy
Jill McKinney
Sammye Meadows
Pam Montgomery
Haley Morris
OffCenter Designs
Emily Pannier
Paragon Computers
Alysia Pearcy
Boyd Pederson
Hedda Peterson
Terry Peterson
Sara Phillips
Diego Plata
Carol Primus
Laura Puckett Daniels
Brian Pugh
Tom Rasmussen
Jennifer Read
Mark Reaman
Janet Reinman

Jermaine Rodney
Nathan Ross
Nancy Ruehle
Katerina Saltmarsh
Mason Schaeffer
Terry Schliesman
Harold Seiff
George Sibley
Liz Smith
Neida Spannuth
Juanita and Jim Stanley
Tin Cup Pasty Co.
Melanie Torpey
Doug Tredway
Jim Watson
Robin Weidemueller
Dori Welborn
Janice Welborn
Bryan Wickenhauser
Rose Zealand
Marketa Zubkova

You’re Here for Good  We envision a dynamic culture of giving in which all 
members of our community have the opportunity to thrive. You can volunteer in the 
community, donate to the Foundation and other favorite causes, offer a helping hand 
to a friend or neighbor… there are so many ways to take part in ensuring a vibrant 
future for the Gunnison Valley. You’re Here for Good with CFGV.
To support Community Foundation of the Gunnison Valley’s work, please visit cfgv.org.

https://cfgv.fcsuite.com/erp/donate/create?funit_id=1026

